MEETING OF THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

HELD ON SATURDAY 10th March 2001 AT 10.30AM
1. Apologies
Nic Cross

Geoff Honey

Roger Hunt

Maggie Horsford

Dave Horsford

2. Minutes of the Last Meeting
Accepted as read.

3. Matters Arising
PH to contact G Price regarding the purchase of the Proctor Gamma mast. 

PH also confirmed that the dayboat moulds had now been moved from Porters to Trio Mouldings. Advertising leaflet has been sent to Greg Dalrymple from Salterns Boat Builders as he has already received an enquiry about a new dayboat, and would like to produce some advertising material to give out to prospective customers.

Steve Brown who provided the transport for the removal of the moulds has been paid £150 to cover the petrol and use of trailer he provided.

JY has spoken to Sue Thornton-Grimes regarding the template logo for merchandise and as Sue is so busy it was decided that the committee would take over the responsibility. JY will make some enquireis to other companies. TP to remove the existing order form from the website.

GH has been to Brightlingsea and sent a video recording for the committee to view at the end of the meeting to ascertain whether or not it would be a suitable venue for Dayboat Week 2002.

4. Dayboat Week 2001/2/3/4
PL confirmed that all seemed to be going well at Salcombe. An email had been received from Roger Davis stating that there would be no extra charge for moorings. PL to contact Roger again to ensure that the suggested charge of £140 per boat was not going to exceed the items included. It was agreed that registration would take place on Saturday evening from 7pm. Scrutineering forms will be sent to each member together with a copy of the Dayboat Notes which will update everyone with relevant details for Dayboat Week 2001 and details of the new boat builders.

It has been decided that the current holders of trophies would arrange for them to be engraved locally and bring them to Salcombe for the week. Notification regarding the AGM will be sent out at the end of April 2001. The minutes from the last AGM were ready and had been checked by PH. Phil will copy them and circulate them at the AGM in Salcombe. The committee discussed a suitable gift for Salcombe Yacht Club and it was suggested a framed picture of dayboats (black & white photo) might be suitable. PH to investigate.


Dayboat Week 2002/2003

The video of Brightlingsea was viewed but the committee were unsure as to whether the facilities would be enough to cater for the visit. PH and SH to visit to make further enquiries.  PL to write to Rock S. C. and enquire if the club could facilitate us during the

Whitsun holiday 2002 and advise the committee at the next meeting in April. 

5.
Builder

As the moulds had now been moved it was agreed to write a ‘Letter of Agreement’ to 


Salterns Boat Builders. DH had asked that PL mention to the committee his concerns 


regarding the fact that the sub-committee that had been set up in December 2000 had 

not met to discuss arrangements. He was concerned also that the new boat builder would agree to sell a new day boat at whatever stage the purchaser would require. It was agreed that the letter would be drafted by PH and would specify the stages the day boat would be built and sold at. It was also agreed that PH would write to the other builder and thank him for his efforts. PH will invite Greg Dalrymple to the Day Boat dinner during Salcombe week.

6.
A.O.B.
TP asked for clarification concerning the Change of Ownership/Measurements form.

It was confirmed that the member has to sign a declaration to say thay they are happy that their boat meets the specifications. If they are not they are responsible for having the boat measured. The race certificate is issued by JY.

TP asked for a space to be made available on the Renewal Forms for an email address.

TP confirmed the Open Meet dates for Thornbury and Gravesend and are now of the website. Poole Open Week-End is 23/24 June 2001 and will be added to the list.

TP also has the facility to link the YWDB website to Poole Yacht Club website and will endeavour to do the same with the other clubs. Tim also advised the committee that there have been 109 enquiries to date.

TP will produce an up to date data list of names, addresses, telephone numbers and boat names/numbers for PL and JY.

JY asked that at the next meeting he would like to discuss the accounts in detail. PL to add this to the agenda for the April meeting.

PL to sort out the plans for the day boat and advise PH  in time for the next meeting.

The meeting closed at 2.30pm. Date and Venue of the next meeting is 28th April 2001 at 11 Jupiter Way Corfe Mullen Wimborne BH21 3XG at 10.30am.

